
 

 

 

Judy and I did finally travel to Korea at the persistent invitation of Dr. Benjamin Park. I 

preached more than a dozen times while we were there, and my wife was also used in 

encouraging the ladies who attended the IBF meeting. We were amazed at the generosity of 

the people and the overall kindness of the general population.  (Please see attached letter 

from Benjamin Park.) 

Since our last letter Lord added four more believers to North Tiverton Baptist church by 

baptism. Each one of them expressed a 

sincere desire to follow Jesus Christ in 

their daily lives. We are very thankful that 

the Lord is blessing our efforts in this 

regard. It is a real blessing to see the 

church growing in this difficult season. 

We certainly need your prayers as we 

attempt to continue winning the lost to 

Jesus Christ. 

On September 28, I was able to travel to camp Berea, in Hebron, New Hampshire with eight 

others from this church. We attended the “Men’s Advance” which has been hosted by Pastor 

David Davis for the last several years. It was a tremendous blessing to the men who 

attended. I believe there were about 60 in attendance in all.  David Lydick, Pastor Emeritus, 

Midlands Bible Baptist Church, Bellevue, Nebraska was the speaker. He pulled no punches 

and “nailed it” for the men to be leaders in their homes and in their churches. Many 

decisions were made for the Lord in that brief meeting. At least one man was saved during 

one of the services. He had a clear and bold testimony of his conversion to Christ and was 

eager to give his testimony.   

The Lord has taken care of our needs in ways that only He can. Our health continues to be 

good, although we admit our stamina is not what it was at the beginning of our ministry in 

1971. We do thank the Lord for each of you who considers us worthy of your prayers. We 

know all our blessings come from the hand of God, but it is by your hands, in many cases, 

that the Lord has chosen to bless us with His bounty. We are not done yet, and we pray He 

will keep us faithful to His plan for our lives, and for His glory.    

With All Best Wishes, 

 The Lewis Team 

Support Address:  

GIBM: Robert Lewis  

 PO Box 700  

  Sherman, TX 75091  

  

The Lewis 
  Team

Evangelist and Mrs Robert Lewis  

40  Pine Swamp Road, Cumberland, RI  02864  

October 2023 

Because thou hast been my help, therefore in the 

shadow of thy wings will I rejoice.              Psalm 63:7  

Friends,



“Unto the uttermost part of the Earth, Unto the end of the World!” 

 
Sending Church:  Riverview Baptist Church 
       4921 W. Wernett Rd. Pasco, WA 99301,  
       (509) 547-2021      
Support Address:  G. I. B. M.  
       P.O. Box 700, Sherman, TX 75091,  
       E-Mail: gibm1296@gmail.com 
Field Address:  43 Yongpo2-gil Geumnam-myeon 
       Sejong City, 30083, S. Korea  
E-mail: bpbbct@yahoo.com  
Skype ID: bpbbct 
Tel. Number: (Field): +82-10-5627-7114 

 
September 15, 2023 

 
Dear Supporting Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends.
 

Revival Meeting with Dr. Robert Lewis.

 Early September, we had a Fall Revival Meeting with Dr. Robert Lewis, the pas-
tor of North Tiverton Baptist Church of Tiverton, RI.  It was our first Revival since we 
started Daepyeong Bible Baptist Church in 2019 and his preachings on the  subject of 

“Revivals in the Bible” have enlightened and encouraged the hearts of our people.  

Several members renewed their love and dedication to the Lord.  We praise the Lord 
for the word of God which revives the dead and renews lives of Christians. 
 

Fundamental Baptist Conference.

 Daepyeong Bible Baptist Church has hosted the last Fundamental Baptist Con-
ference in 2019.  But we were not able to have another one because the COVID19 pan-
demic has hindered us from having another one for the last 4 years.  
 However at last, this year, Sep. 4-6, God has helped us to have Brother and 
Mrs. Robert Lewis to be our main speaker for the conference.  We had about 40 

preachers and wives from many places of the nation.  Our theme was “Now, by the 

Church” from Eph. 3:10-11.  We were reminded that the local Church is God’s agency 

for this time to fulfil His eternal purpose which He has purposed from before the 
foundation of the World.  We were also reminded that the Church is not ours, but the 

Lord’s, and that God is glorified in a sanctified Church.  Please continue to pray for 

our Fundamental churches in S. Korea to stay strong on the Biblical faith and prac-
tice. 
 

The Lewis’ 57th Anniversary. 

 September 9th was the 57th wedding anniversary of Brother and Mrs. Lewis.  
Our people prepared a bouquet and a cake and celebrated this special time together.  
It was a blessing to watch a young church to love and honor people of God in a special 
way. 
 
 It is a great privilege and honor for us to be your missionaries and to be used 
for salvation of souls and changed lives in S. Korea.  Jae and I are very grateful for you 

love and sacrificial help without which we won’t do any of the things we do for the 

Lord in S. Korea.  May the Lord continue to use and bless you as you strive to spread 
the gospel of salvation through faith in Jesus Christ all around the globe!  
 

Prayer Requests. 

 1) Salvations of Souls.   2) Christian Character Class.   
 3) Laborers in His harvest fields. 4) Discipleship program and growth of 
newly saved people. 
 
Sincerely in His service, 

 
  Your Missionaries to S. Korea,       
   
  Benjamin and Jae Park   


